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Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Property Services (PS.11/04) concerning petitions received in favour of the development of land at Fusehill Street for a medical centre:-

(a)
a petition from Dr A R Horne signed by 472 people;

(b)
a petition from Mrs J Carrick signed by 336 people.

The Head of Property Services reported that the Executive had considered a petition against the sale of this land at their meeting on 17 May 2004 when it had been decided that the Leader would arrange for a meeting between relevant Members of the Executive and Officers with representatives of the petitioners to discuss the issues involved in the future use of this land and a report be submitted to a future meeting of the Executive on the outcome of these discussions prior to a final decision being made.  The Executive also referred the matter to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for their input as to the preferred use of the land.

The current position was that the Council had to decide whether to sell part of the Fusehill Street site for development as a medical centre or retain the whole site for recreational purposes.

Dr Horne was present at the meeting and indicated that his doctor's practice wished to develop a doctors surgery on the site moving the existing surgery from Grey Street/London Road.  The existing surgery had only 40% of the space required for the number of patients.  He had been interested in this site for over a year as it would allow a surgery to be built with sufficient space to accommodate the needs of the large number of patients who lived in the area.  He had the backing of the Primary Care Trust and funding was available from the NHS as long as the new facility was operational by 31 March 2006.  The petition he had submitted had been signed by patients who were strongly in favour of the move.  There was also submitted an independent petition signed by people in the area.  

Dr Horne reported that he wished to retain his surgery in the area and that he had been unable to find another site in the vicinity which would be suitable for his purpose.  Moving his surgery out of the area would cause difficulties for elderly and infirm patients who lived locally.  He indicated that it was intended to retain the sensory gardens on the site allowing public access with seats and to provide an enhanced play area.  The site was currently vandalised.  His proposals for the site included car parking, a pharmacy and possibly a dentist.  He considered that his proposals represented a satisfactory solution to a problem area.

Two Ward Councillors were present at the meeting and made the following points:-

· Whilst retaining the green space was a good concept, there had been many petitions, both in favour and against retention.  It was difficult to identify exactly what the local community wanted for the site.

· Greystone School had been an empty wreck but had been made surplus to requirements by the County Council and ended up being Greystone Community Centre.

· People living in the immediate vicinity of the Fusehill Street site would have a different opinion to other people.

· There was demand from teenagers for a drop-in centre in the area.  It would be good if the play area was improved with good lighting and a high fence.  Any play area should be locked at night and landscaping with bushes should be avoided.

· The community seemed to be split over what to do with the site, was it a solution to badly used land or because they wanted a doctor's surgery there.  Only 15% of the petitioners lived in the St Aidan's Ward.

· If revenue was to come to the Council from the sale of the site, then consideration could be given to enhancing play facilities and to provide a drop-in centre for youngsters in the area.

· The future of the site should be decided after consultation with local Councillors, representatives of the Community Centre and the local community.

The Chairman reported that all interested parties, including Ward Councillors would be consulted as part of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee's deliberations on the matter.  A further report would be presented to the Executive at the August 2004 meeting when a decision would be taken over the future of the site.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the petitions be received.

2.
That the matter be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment prior to the Executive making a final decision on the future of this site at the meeting on 16 August 2004.

Reasons for Decision

The petitions and further consideration of this matter was referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the outcome would be reported to the meeting of the Executive on 16 August 2004.

